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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
August 7, 2019
DCVB Offices

Present:  D. Lee, C. Baldridge, C. Rose, G. Rozich, F. Willson
Absent:  P. Smith, E. Belfrage
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Gerrilyn made a motion to approve the April 2019 Meeting Minutes. Frank seconded. All approved.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of April Meeting Minutes – Dr. Lee welcomed the group to the August Executive Committee Meeting. Gerrilyn made a motion to approve the April 2019 Meeting Minutes. Frank seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue thru the month of June totaled $124,428 an increase of 3.8 percent from FY19 and a 5.9 percent increase vs. the YTD budget of $117,000.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through July is $119,283.46. Account receivables total $5,925 due to the billing for the Destination Guide Partnership. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $200,000.

c. P&L Budget vs. Actual – Through July, total expenses year-to-date stand at 6.6 percent and the total incomes year-to-date stand at 9.7 percent. All account lines are where they should be at the beginning of the fiscal year.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. New Board Members – Per the Board of Directors approval, there will be two additional Board Member positions added – At Large and Corporate. Dr. Lee noted that Dr. William Burke from Ohio University has accepted the role as the new Corporate Representative on the Board. There were several suggestions on potential candidates to fill the open At Large position. Dr. Lee will discuss at the Board Meeting with the goal of filling the vacancy in the coming weeks. 
b. Bed Tax Policy Discussion – Scott noted that last Monday Dublin City Council meet to discuss the City’s Bed Tax Fund. Angel Mumma, Finance for the City of Dublin, outlined the history of the Bed Tax and how it’s currently being funded. Scott provided the presentation to the full Board prior to the meeting. Scott noted the meeting went well from the Bureau perspective with Council Members voicing support for the Bureau and its efforts. There were no decisions made to the future of the bed tax allocation rather those decisions will be made at a later date with further discussion.
c. Downtown Dublin Marketing Proposal – Scott noted that it’s imperative for the organization to become more diverse in its scope of work and to become even more relevant to the Community and City Leadership. This is part of the Bureau’s strategic plan and has been a focus of staff over the past few years. With that said, there is a great opportunity to fulfill this goal of greater relevancy in the community. Staff has been approached by City Leadership to potentially take a leadership role in the future success of Downtown Dublin.
Scott presented a proposed recommendation, including objectives, tactics, metrics, and next steps:
Objectives:
1) Create and execute a strategic marketing effort to raise awareness of Downtown Dublin as a vibrant destination while attracting visitors and economic impact to the area.

2) Centralize current efforts by various organizations to establish improved collaboration, communication and efficiencies.

3) Leverage the Bureau’s current sales and marketing efforts to target Dublin and central Ohio residents thus attracting visitors, jobs and economic development to the area.

4) Coordinate activities and events that support economic growth, showcase existing businesses and organizations, and enhance the Downtown Dublin experience.
Preliminary Tactics:
· Establish an entity to achieve Downtown Dublin objectives as well as create a revenue stream under the guidance of the Dublin CVB (i.e. Special Improvement District, Main Street Program, increased staff within DCVB, etc.)

· Create and execute a Sales and Marketing Plan to attract visitors to Downtown Dublin.

· Create an “influencer” program attracting the most followed bloggers in central Ohio and across the State.

· Create Downtown Dublin content through engagement of residents to create blogs.

· Establish a creative campaign that promotes Downtown Dublin as a unique destination.

· Develop and expand annual events that will generate traffic and vibrancy to the area. Work with Crawford Hoying and the City of Dublin to develop a cohesive strategy.

· Establish a Downtown Dublin Advisory Committee that would provide insight on various tactics executed by the Bureau. Committee Members may include the City of Dublin, HDBA, Crawford Hoying, etc. (The Committee would replace the Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance).
Metrics:
· Media Impressions

· Website Traffic

· Social Engagement

· Event Attendance

· Business Development

** The Dublin CVB will present results annually to Dublin City Council and other key stakeholders.

Staff Recommendation/Next Steps:
1) Work with HDBA to establish a collaboration and receive their Board’s support. HDBA must collaborate in order to effectively execute the program that benefits Downtown Dublin.
2) The Bureau and the City of Dublin to investigate the feasibility of creating a Special Improvement District (SID), Main Street Program, etc. which will fund The Downtown Dublin Partnership. The goals of the Partnership may include strategic planning, advocacy for downtown, marketing & communications, economic development, and amenities & events.
3) Establish a Downtown Dublin Advisory Committee that would provide insight on various tactics executed by the Bureau. Committee Members may include the City of Dublin, HDBA, Crawford Hoying, etc. This Committee would serve in an advisory role only. (The Committee would replace the Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance).

Scott noted that a funding source needs to be determined for these efforts. Potential resources include the City’s Bed Tax revenue or creating a Special Improvement District or Main Street Program. Scott has completed initial research on the SID and is prepared to initiate discussions with the City as needed. 

Scott asked the Executive Committee their thoughts on the Bureau taking on this additional role and responsibility. The Committee believed is was a worthwhile effort to pursue. Scott will provide an overview to the full Board for its blessing before proceeding.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. Franklin County Bed Tax – City staff had inquired about potentially utilizing Franklin County Bed Tax monies for expenses relating to the proposed Dublin Fieldhouse. As directed by the Board, staff did not make the ask of Franklin County for those monies and there is no word if the City is planning to make an ask for the money. Scott believes there would be very little chance in receiving those monies.
b. 2019-22 Strategic Plan – The Plan continues to make progress. Scott shared the results of the resident survey to determine the current awareness of the Dublin CVB. There were 250 residents that responded to the online survey and the results included: 81% -- believe the DCVB promotes Dublin as a destination; 66% -- believe the DCVB attracts visitors to Dublin; 53% - believe the DCVB helps build the Dublin brand; 40% -- believe the DCVB hosts events; and 33% -- believe the DCVB is a division of the City of Dublin. This information will be used as a baseline to be used after tactics are completed to determine if results have been made.
c. The Exchange – Staff is working with Crawford Hoying to determine the feasibility of expanding The Exchange to included additional meeting space and breakout rooms. Staff is providing information and will continue to serve as a resource.
d. Crowne Plaza – The Crowne Plaza will close for renovations in November for 18-24 months. The property will re-open as a DoubleTree and reduce its hotel room from 214 rooms to 173 rooms. And, the current meeting space of 15,000 square feet will be reduced to only 3,000. This means that there will be a permanent reduction of 28% of the City of Dublin hotel meeting space.
V.  Other
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, August 12, Noon, Dublin Library
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, September 4, 4 p.m., DCVB Offices

“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
